Council of Europe The Secretary General

Strasbourg, 25 March 2013

Dear Mr Kádár,

Thank you very much for your e-mail of 26 February drawing my attention to the Fourth Amendment to the Fundamental Law of Hungary.

As you may already know, in a joint statement with the President of the European Commission, José Manuel Barroso, we have voiced our concerns as to the compatibility of this Amendment, adopted on 11 March, with the principle of the rule of law, EU law and Council of Europe standards.

The Council of Europe Venice Commission and the European Commission will now make a detailed assessment of this Amendment.

Yours sincerely,

Thorbjørn Jagland

Mr András Kádár Hungarian Helsinki Committee Magyar Helsinki Bizottság H-1054 Budapest Bajcsy-Zsilinsky út 36-38. I/12 P.O. box: H-1242 Budapest, Pf. 317 andras.kadar@helsinki.hu

T - 67075 Strasbourg Cedex France Tel. + 33 (0) 3 88 41 20 51 + 33 (0) 3 88 41 20 00

Fax: + 33 (0) 3 88 41 27 99 + 33 (0) 3 88 41 27 40